
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

January 8, 2015 at 7:45am

Present:

Sterling Oliver

Ellen Houpt

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Jennifer Briggs

Jill Miles

Kelly Dowdy

Cathy McCaskill

I. Meeting called to order at 7:54am (Sterling)
II. Minutes (Sterling)
· The December 4, 2014 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Lindy)
· Invest For Success:  $61,500 collected thus far (including matches).
· Literacy Programs:  $2,700 budget.  $1,400 spent.   Need to check with Holly Spangler if “connectors” were ordered.  Any remaining budget can be used towards books.
· Media Center:  Ms. Manning waits until end of year when awards are announced to spend her budget.
· Dad’s Group:  No receipts yet but waiting until March to follow up on reimbursement.
· Cultural Arts:  $1,000 will be spent on upcoming performance for 3 - 5 grades.
· Room Parents:  Sticking to $50 / class budget.  Some receipts submitted over this amount but can only reimburse for $50.
· Technology:  Holly Spangler attended Technology conference.  Will put $195 under Technology budget.
· Science Fair:  Confusion over budget amount.  Asked for same amount as last year but assumed it was budget amount not what was spent.  $500 budget but last year spent $1,200.  Most likely will be over budget due to cost of trophies, ribbons, lunch for judges, etc.  Next year consider cost saving strategies (such as eliminating participant ribbons).
· Refresher Packs:  Normally given to teachers during staff appreciation week in April.  Lynne Koeniger has spearheaded the past few years but not doing this year.  Suzi Purdy offered to help organize (with Lynne’s guidance).  $4,500 budget which is $100 / teacher.  Will offer 2 - 3 packages (ie. medical, recess, administrative) OR reimbursement of receipts up to $100.  Suggested doing in February so that items can be utilized more of the school year.
· Teacher’s College:  12 teachers going.  Deposits put down on flights and hotel paid.  Still working on shadowing schedule for Friday.  
· Principal’s 100 Fund:  Caroline not spent all of discretionary fund.  May include an end of year luncheon for lead teachers.
IV. President’s Report  (Sterling)
· Air Quality:  No action taken with media yet.  CMS meeting was cancelled.  Air quality test still not done.  Kelly thought it was done and will check with Caroline on details.  Ellen approached by South Meck parent who claims both schools in similar situation.  Hope to discuss how we can collaborate to push CMS to action.  Sterling had CMS flyer put in mailbox that was supposedly only to be given to teachers.  Detailed who to speak to if have concerns over air quality and that OSHA regulations do not require any changes be made in regards to air quality.  Difficulty with testing as it does not detail what type of mold is present.  Only lists percentage present.  CMS encouraged removal of all couches, rugs, upholstery as fabrics create atmosphere for mold growth.  Biggest concern for medically disadvantaged children.
· Checkers Game:  Set for March 8th at 1:00pm.  Ellen to create flyer to be sent home.  Need to determine if scholarships are necessary.  $16 / ticket.
· Father / Daughter Dance:  Will be February 20th.  No theme announced yet.
· School Store:  Not been opened on a consistent schedule.  Consider asking 5th graders to help run?
· PTA Positions:  Need to begin reviewing what positions will be open for next year.  Ensure we are matching person’s skill sets with position.  Sterling to investigate a form that can be sent to all parents to possibly find some new people to fill positions.  Will add to agenda for Monday’s Committee Heads meeting.  Nominating Committee will handle Vice President and Nominating positions.
· E-blasts:  Need to encourage information to be sent to Caroline for E-blasts.  Not being utilized very much.
V. Principal’s Report (Cathy / Kelly)
· Caroline Horne:  Not present due to being sick with the flu.
· Data Days:  Teachers use these days for administrative purposes and / or testing.  Forms need to be reviewed with Lynne to determine if duplicates
· Staff:  Loretta Laney (2nd grade) back from medical leave.  Julie Golonka (nurse) now on board as full-time.
· Safety:  Police officer who directed traffic was promoted.  Will contact CMS to try and find replacement.
VI.  Meeting adjourned at 9:00am (Sterling)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


